
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 
MEETING MINUTES 
SEPTEMBER 9, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order at the East Side Library by Kevin Marken, at 5:35 p.m. 
 
Doua Lor, Des Moines Police Department, gave his report.   
 
Jo Farrell from the City Sanitation Department answered our questions regarding 
recycling.  For instance, lids from jars and medicine bottles should be taken off and put 
in the garbage.  The worst thing put in recycling is plastic bags and then plastic cups. 
 
The Secretary’s minutes from the last meeting were reviewed.  Motion made by Kevin, 
second by Marge.  Motion carried.   
 
Marge gave the Treasurer’s report.  The balance in the bank is $4,647.99.  Of that, 
$612.61 is operating expenses and $4,035,38 is grant money.   
 
Kevin talked about the Resource Fair coming up on October 26th. 
 
The next Board meeting will be Saturday, September 28th,at Financial Plus Credit Union 
at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Our regular meeting will be held Monday, October 7th, at the East Side Library at 5:30 
p.m. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 

 


